

## How We Remember: Revolutionary War Monuments, Memorials, and Markers within the Freedom's Way National Heritage Area

## Preliminary Bibliography

## Sources

- (1905). "An Account of the Celebration by the Town of Lincoln, Massachusetts, April 23rd, 1904, of the 150th Anniversary of its Incorporation". Town of Lincoln, MA.
- Adams, J. (1835). *An address delivered at Acton, July 21, 1835, being the first centennial anniversary of the organization of the town : with an appendix, …* Retrieved from Internet Archive :
  - https://archive.org/details/addressdelivered00adam\_0/page/18/mode/2up
- (1897). Annual Reports of the Officers of the Town of Bedford for the Financial Year Ending February 1, 1897. Boston : R.H. Blodgett Printer .
- (1948). *The Annual Reports of the Town of Ashby, Massachusetts for the Year Ending December 31,1948.* Ashby: Town of Ashby .
- Austin, G. J. (1919). *Sarah Bradlee Fulton, patriot: a colonial drama in three acts.* Bloomington , Illinois .
- Baxter, S. (1910). Bell Rock, its Monument and Tablets. *The Register of the Malden Historical Society*, *1*, 5 11.
- Bell, J. (2020). *David Lamson, A Middle-Aged Man of Menotomy*. Retrieved from Boston 1775: https://boston1775.blogspot.com/2020/03/david-lamson-middle-aged-man-ofmenotomy.html?m=0

Benson, J. L. (1851). *The Pictorial Field-Book of the Revolution*. New York: Harper & Brothers.

- Berkin, C. (1851). *Revolutionary Mothers: Women in the Struggle of America's Independence.* New York : Harper and Brothers .
- Brockway, L. A. (2011). *Lexington Battle Green Area Draft Master Plan*. Retrieved from Town of Lexington, MA :

https://www.lexingtonma.gov/DocumentCenter/View/2196/Battle-Green-Master-Plan-PDF?bidId=

- Brooks, C. (1855). *History of the Town of Medford, Middlesex County, Massachusetts, From its First Settlement in 1630, to the Present Time.* Boston: James M. Usher.
- Butler, C. (1848). *History of the town of Groton, including Pepperell and Shirley, from the first grant of Groton plantation in 1655.* Boston : Press of T.R. Marvin.
- Childs, E. B. (1983). *History of Stow, Tercentenary Edition 1683-1983.* Stow: Stow Historical Society Publishing Company .
- Coburn, F. W. (1910, September). The Malden Moment. *Art and Progress, 1*(11), pp. 322 325.

Crawford, M. C. (1909). *Old Boston Days & Ways: From the Days of the Revolution Until the Town Became a City.* Boston : Little Brown and Company.

Cutter, B. a. (1880). *History of the town of Arlington, Massachusetts*. Boston : D.Clapp & Son .

- Dietrich-Smith, D. (2005). *Cultural Landscape Report for Battle Road Road Unit Minute Man National Historical Park.* National Park Service Olmsted Center for Landscape Preservation.
- Drake, S. A. (1880). *History of Middlesex County, Massachusetts: Containing Carefully Prepared Histories of Every City and Town in the County by Well-Known Writers; And a General History of the County From the Earliest to the Present Time. Vol. 1*. Boston : Estes & Lauriat Publishers .
- Emerson, R. W. (1899). *Early Poems of Ralph Waldo Emerson.* New York, Boston : Thomas Y. Crowell & Company .
- Fischer, D. H. (1994). Paul Revere's Ride. New York : Oxford University Press .
- Fletcher, E. (1952). *Memoirs of Ed Fletcher*. San Diego : Pioneer Printers .
- Fletcher, R. J. (1890). Acton in History. Philadelphia : J.W. Lewis & Co.
- G.E.Ellis. (1893, February ). Count Rumford. The Atlantic , pp. 213-229.
- Garfield, C. (1999). *Sudbury, 1890-1989, 100 years in the life of a Town, a 256-page sequel to A.S. Hudson's History of Sudbury.* Sudbury : Sudbury Historical Society .
- Garrett, H. K. (2016). Camp Followers, Nurses, Soldiers, and Spies: Women and the Modern Memory of the Revolutionary War. *San Bernardino Journal of History* .
- Gleason, H. (n.d.). *Medford Historical Society, Volume 8. Captain Issac Hall*. Retrieved from Tufts University Perseus Digital Library :
  - https://www.perseus.tufts.edu/hopper/text?doc=Perseus:text:2005.05.0008:chapter =23
- Green, S. A. (1900). *Groton During the Revolution.* Cambridge : University Press: John Wilson and Son .
- Green, S. A. (1908). Three Historical Addresses at Groton, Massachusetts. Groton.
- Gross, R. (1976). The Minutmen and Their World. New York : Hill and Wang.
- Gross, R. (2021). *The Transcendentalists and Their World.* New York : Farrar, Straus and Giroux .
- Hale, R. W. (1972). National Register of Historic Places Inventory Nomination Form, Isaac Davis Trail .
- Hammond, O. G. (1917). *Tories in New Hampshire in the War of the Revolution.* New Hampshire Historical Society .
- Hannigan, J. (n.d.). *National Park Service*. Retrieved from Enslavement and Enlistment : https://www.nps.gov/articles/000/john-hannigan-patriots-of-color-paper-3.htm
- Hayward, W. S. (1893). *History of Westminster, Massachusetts (First Named Narragansett No. 2) From the Date of the Original Grant of the Township to the Present Time, 1728-1893.*Lowell: Populi Press: S.W. Huse & Co. .
- Hill, J. B. (1858). *History of the Town of Mason, N.H. from the first grant in 1749, to the year 1858.* Boston : Lucius A. Eliot & Co. .

Hillard, E. B. (2018). The Last Men of the Revolution: A Photograph of Each From Life, Together With Views of Their Homes; Accompanied by Brief Biographical Sketches of the Men (Classic Reprint). Forgotten Books.

Hinkle, A. (2001). *Prince Estabrook: slave and soldier*. Lexington : Pleasant Mountain Press.

- (1884). *Historic Monuments and Tablets Erected by the Town of Lexington 1884.* Lexington : Town of Lexington .
- *Historical Markers Placed by the Matthew Thornton Chapter, NSDAR.* (n.d.). Retrieved from Matthew Thornton Chapter, NSDAR:

http://matthewthorntonnhdar.org/Markers.html

- Hudson, A. S. (1889). *The History of Sudbury, Massachusetts, 1638-1889.* Sudbury : The Sudbury Press.
- Hudson, A. S. (1899). *Commemorative of Calvis and Luther Blanchard Acton Minute Men* 1775. West Acton : Luke Blanchard .
- Hudson, C. (1913). *History of the Town of Lexington from its first settlement to 1868 (Revised and Continued to 1912 by the Lexington Historical Society)* (Vol. 1). Boston: Houghton Mifflin Company.
- Malcom, J. L. (2010). Slavery in Massachusetts and the American Revolution. *The Journal of the Historical Society, 10*(no.4), 432-435.
- Massachusetts, S. o. (1896). *Massachusetts Soldiers and Sailors of the Revolutionary War, vol. 2.* Boston : Wright & Potter Printing .
- Mauslof, L. (2001). National Register of Historic Places Registration Form, Hollis Village Historic District.
- Medford in the Revolution: Military History of Medford, Massachusetts, 1765-1783 : Also List of Soldiers and Civil Officers, with Genealogical and Biographical Notes. (1903 ). Medford : J.C. Millet, Jr, .
- Miller, M. (1983). National Register of Historic Places Registration Form, Lunenburg Lower Common Watering Trough District .
- Morgan, K. N. (1999). *Charles Eliot, Landscape Architect .* Amherst : University of Massachusetts Amherst, in association with the Library of American Landscape History .
- Parker, C. S. (1907). Town of Arlington, past and present: a narrative of larger events and important changes in the village precinct and town from 1637 to 1907. Arlington: C.S.Parker & Son.
- Pryzbyla, P. (2022, April May ). Memorial to the Revolutionary Soldiers. *Tales from the Common*. Shirley Historical Society .
- (1928). Report of the Special Commission on the Celebration of the Tercentenary of the Founding of the Massachusetts Bay Colony and Relative to a Fitting Memorial to the Founders Thereof. Authorized by Chapter 21of the Resolves of 1928. Boston : Wright and Potter Printing Company Legislative Printers .
- Ripley, E. (1827). *History of the Fight at Concord, on the 19th of April, 1775.* Concord : Allen & Atwill.
- Robbins, H. M. (n.d.). *Pepperell Common with its Historical Surroundings*. Retrieved from Town of Pepperell Massachusetts :

https://town.pepperell.ma.us/DocumentCenter/View/4559/Pepperell\_Common\_DAR \_1935

Sabin, D. (2011). *April 19, 1775: A Historiographical Study.* Sinclair Street Publishing, LLC.

Seeley, O. (1901). *Guide Book of Lexington and Concord With Maps and History.* Lexington : O.G. Seeley.

Service, N. P. (2012). North Bridge Cultural Landscape Inventory. National Park Service .

Sewall, R. C. (1868). Town of Arlington, past and present: a narrative of larger events and important changes in the village precinct and town from 1637 to 1907. Boston : Wiggin & Lunt .

Sewall, S. (1868). *The history of Woburn, Middlesex County, Mass, from the grant of its territory in Charkestown, in 1640, to the year 1860.* Boston : Wiggin and and Lunt.

Shattuck, L. (1835). A History of the Town of Concord, Middlesex County, Massachusetts: From Its Earliest Settlement to 1832: and of the Adjoining Towns, Bedford, Acton, Lincoln, Carlisle, Containing Various Notices of County and State History Not Before Published. Acton : Russell Ordiorne & Company.

Shattuck, M. L. (n.d.). *Prudence Wright and The Women Who Guarded The Bridge, Pepperell, Massachsuetts, 1775.* Retrieved from Pepperell Historical Society:

https://www.pepperellhistory.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/10/PrudenceWright.pdf

Sidney, M. (1888). Old Concord Her Highways and Byways. Boston : D. Lothrop Company .

- Smith, D. D. (2004). *North Bridge Unit: Cultural Landscape Report, Minute Man National Historical Park.* Olmsted Center for Landscape Preservation, Northeast Regional Office, National Park Service.
- Society, A. H. (n.d.). *Soldiers and Sailors of the American Revolution Buried in Acton Cemeteries*. Retrieved from Acton Historical Society:

https://www.actonhistoricalsociety.org/revolutionary-war-soldiers-buried-in-acton.html

- Society, S. o. (1901). Soldiers and Sailors Whose Graves Have Been Designated by the Society . Boston : Massachusetts Society of the Sons of the American Revolution .
- Webster, S. (2015). *The Nation's First Monument and the Origins of the American Memorial Tradition: Liberty Enshrined.* Burlington : Ashgate Publishing Company .
- Wheeler, R. R. (1965). *Text of Historical Markers in Concord, MA* . Retrieved from Concord Free Public Library : https://concordlibrary.org/special-collections/historical-markers
- Wild, H. T. (n.d.). Medford Historical Society Papers, Volume 2. Dedication of memorial tablet to Sarah (Bradlee) Fulton . Retrieved from Tufts University Perseus Digital Library : http://www.perseus.tufts.edu/hopper/text?doc=Perseus%3Atext%3A2005.05.0003% 3Achapter%3D13

Wilkens, R. C. (1976). *Carlisle: Its History and Heritage.* Carlisle : Carlisle Historical Society.

Worcester, S. T. (1879). *History of the town of Hollis, New Hampshire, from its first settlement to the year 1879 : with many biographical sketches of its early settlers, their descendants, and other residents : Illustrated with maps and engravings .* Boston : A. Williams & Co, .

## Newspaper Articles

*"After the Fight. Gleanings from the Centennial Battlefields."* Boston D (Architecture, Foot of the Rocks Master Plan , 2022)aily Advertiser, April 21, 1875.

"Bedford's Celebration." Boston Journal, April 18, 1896.

"Celebration at Lexington." Boston Daily Advertiser, April 20, 1835.

"Celebration of 19<sup>th</sup> April, "75." Concord Gazette and Middlesex Yeoman, April 23, 1825.

*"For Patriots Day. How the Historic Battle Will be Celebrated. Acton, Concord, Lexington – What They Will Do. The 120<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of the Glorious "Nineteenth."* Boston Journal, April 19, 1895. *"Headstone for Grave of Negro Warrior."* Evening Gazette, May 23, 1930.

"Interesting Relics." Christian Reflector. May 11, 1848.

*"Joseph Hager, the Flying Yankee and the days before snowplows."* The Gardner News, February 3, 2010.

"Lexington and Concord. 1775 April 19 1875. What a Glorious Morning is this for America!! The Centennial. Everybody Goes. Glorious Celebration of a Famous Day. Imposing Demonstrations." Boston Daily Advertiser, April 20, 1875.

*"Lexington Centennial Notes."* Boston Journal, April 2, 1875.

*"Liberty Tree Memorial Dedication Planned for Aug. 14."* Sun Advocate, August 8, 2010.

"Memorial to Minuteman Dedicated at Lexington." New York Times, April 20, 1949.

"More Distant Towns Whose Men responded to the Alarm of April 19, 1775, Are Now Made Accessible by the Bicycle to the Pleasure and History Lovers of Today---Memorials to the Brave "Men who fought the First Battle of Independence." Boston Globe, April 19, 1898.

*"Mrs. Wolcott's Gift."* Boston Herald, November 2, 1899.

"Monument to Revolutionary Patriots." Boston Daily Times, June 26, 1848.

"Old Training Field Sudbury Mass." Boston Evening Transcript, November 4, 1914.

*"Patriots of the Outer Circle. Concord and Lexington Did Not Have All The Glory on Patriots Day."* The Boston Globe, April 19, 1897.

*"Prince Estabrook and his biographer, honored."* Lexington Minuteman, April 24, 2008. *"Statue Inspected. New Site Perhaps for That of Count Rumford in Woburn."* Boston Herald, February 11, 1900.

*"The Centennial. Appearance Lexington and Concord on Tuesday. Monday's Glory Departed."* April 21, 1875.

*"The Lexington Monument.; Address of the Officers to the People of the United States."* New York Times, February 4, 1860.

"The Minuteman: A Personal Sketch of the Designer of the Figure Mr. Daniel C. French -History of the Statue – The Action of the Town of Concord and Cooperation of the Government." Boston Daily Advertiser, April 20, 1875

*"The Monument and Minuteman at Concord."* Boston Journal, April 20, 1875.

*"The Monument at Concord."* Boston Courier, July 10, 1837.

"The Old Battlefields Revisited in Full Force." Boston daily Advertiser, April 20, 1875.

*"To Honor Slave Patriots."* The Boston Globe, April 20, 1896.

"Where Revere Was Taken." Boston Journal, March 20, 1895.